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	State Senate Approves ARRA Implementation Legislation
Yesterday, the State Senate voted unanimously (36-0) to approve AB X3 20 introduced by Assembly Speaker Karen Bass (D-Los Angles) that would allocate the State highway funds from the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA). Please find attached a letter I wrote urging the Senate to support AB X3 20.  

The bill proposes to use the Surface Transportation Program (STP) formula to distribute the lion share of the highways funds allocated to the State; providing 62.5% to the regions and 37.5% to the State. The bill is also consistent with the California Transportation Commission’s (CTC) recent action to take $625 million off the top for the State Highways Operations Protection Program (SHOPP).  The legislation would result in an additional $100 million for cities in Los Angeles County. It would also provide the necessary funding for the Interstate 405 HOV Lane project and the Interstate 5 North (170 to the 118) project.  The legislation also includes a provision to ensure that the State keeps Metro whole if they use federal stimulus money to backfill Proposition 1B projects. It will be voted by the Assembly later this week.  I will keep you apprised of any new developments in this regard.
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/SnobleABx320.pdf
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